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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

This report presents the findings and recommendations of the Construction Contracting Audit conducted at the NRC by the Policy, Planning and Assessment Directorate, in accordance with the assessment plan approved by the NRC’s Senior Executive Committee.  The audit also ensued from a request made by the Treasury Board Secretariat in conjunction with the increased construction project and contracting authorities delegated by the Board to the NRC in August 2001.

The principal objective of the audit was to determine the extent to which NRC construction projects comply with government contracting policy and key requirements.  The audit also served to examine selected financial and managerial elements of construction contracts.  The audit covered the 1999 to 2001 period and included the detailed examination of over thirty selected construction contracts.  

Overall, the audit observed that construction contracting processes at the NRC are well-managed, controlled and documented.  As well, audit evidence demonstrated that the NRC generally complies with government policy and requirements pertaining to construction contracting.  

A synopsis of the audit's findings and conclusions is presented below:

●
The audit concludes that, overall, the NRC complies with major requirements of the Treasury Board Secretariat's policy on contracting;

●
Some exceptions were noted, however, with respect to the use of contracting authority.  Specifically, the NRC has exceeded its delegated contract authorities with respect to four (4) construction projects.  At the time the audit was being finalized, action was being taken to address this issue;

●
The audit identified a number of opportunities to strengthen financial control of construction contracts and transactions.  These opportunities pertain primarily to:

●
segregation of responsibilities;

●
account verification procedures (FAA section 34);

●
quality assurance verification (under FAA section 33);

●
NRC's interpretation of requirements for the certification of transactions under section 34 of the FAA differs from generally accepted requirements; and

●
NRC policies and procedures in areas of procurement and finance are not all entirely current or complete, and in some instances, applicable procedures are not always all consistently applied or communicated.
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